

Upon reading the Summer 2018 *LWQ*, Irene Gehring of Seattle, Washington, responded with a story of her own.

Dear Sister in Christ, Patti,

This morning I read your President's article, "Someone Took Time to Listen." As I read the last paragraph — "I'd love to listen to your story. Send me an email" — I just knew that I had a story to share with you.

In June 1992, Patrick Gehring enlisted in the United States Army and was immediately sent to Kosovo. His first letter home began with "Dear Mom and Dad: The kids here don't have warm clothing. With winter coming, could you round up some clothes and send them?"

Soon after, Patrick emailed a detailed list of 128 children, including ages and genders. Patrick's dad, Dave, shared this information with their church, Hope Lutheran, telling the congregation of the need and asking for their help. Each child would receive an individualized package containing a coat or jacket, three shirts, two pair of pants, gloves or mittens, scarf, warm hat, and a new pair of shoes.

Immediately, a man handed us a \$20 bill for postage. This act was followed by an overwhelming response from the congregation. In just one month, people donated more than enough clothing and money for postage to ship everything overseas!

There were many suggestions of charities that might ship the packages for us. In the end we decided that the best way to send it was to our son's APO address. The totals were amazing! It cost \$2,000 to send 1000 pounds of clothing!

The shipment took about a month. After all 21 boxes were received, the three village schools were closed for the distribution to take place. Despite some confusion, the day went well and the boxes were greatly appreciated.

In honor of Pat's celebrating his 20th birthday while in Kosovo, and realizing his heart for helping the children of the three villages, his parents decided to send Pat sports equipment for the children. We sent basketballs, baseballs, soccer balls, and Frisbees for him to distribute to the village children. Needless to say, these gifts were cherished!

Several years later our son and his wife visited the villages. The distribution was still remembered by the citizens. It was exciting to see young people still wearing Seattle Mariner and Seattle Seahawk shirts and hats! This proved that the items were still around and being used!

This heart-warming memory is very special for many people — the people of Kosovo who received the gifts, the people of Hope Lutheran Church who donated clothing and money, and especially for us, Dad and Mom, who are so humbly proud of our son, Pat — who retired from the Army as a Major three years ago — who cared and served so well! Q



A joyous reunion for mother and son, after Pat returned home from Iraq in 2009. Top photo: distributing the boxes of winter clothing to 128 children in Kosovo in 2001.



FALL 2018 • VOL. LXXVI • NO. 3

### **LUTHERAN WOMAN'S QUARTERLY**

Knowing Christ & Making Him Known

#### **EDITOR-IN-CHIEF**

Nancy Graf Peters • editor@lwml.org

### **BIBLE STUDY EDITOR**

Sharon Rapp

#### CHRISTIAN LIVING EDITOR

Sheila Lutz

# **FEATURES EDITOR**

Becky Wehrspann

### MISSION EDITOR

Cheri Fish

### **NEWS EDITOR**

Linda Guteres • newseditor@lwml.org

### **GRAPHIC DESIGNER**

Amy Gill

### LWQ APPOINTED DOCTRINAL REVIEWER

Rev. Kenton Wendorf

# LWML EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE PRESIDENT

Patti Ross • president@lwml.org

### **VICE PRESIDENT OF CHRISTIAN LIFE**

Jennifer Huecker

# VICE PRESIDENT OF COMMUNICATION

Charlotte Kroemer

# VICE PRESIDENT OF GOSPEL OUTREACH

Angelina Jauregui

# **VICE PRESIDENT OF ORGANIZATIONAL RESOURCES**

Debbie Larson

# **VICE PRESIDENT OF SPECIAL FOCUS MINISTRIES**

Kaye Wolff

### RECORDING SECRETARY

Ginger Starrett

### TREASURER

Marilyn Schroeder

### PASTORAL COUNSELORS

Rev. Robert Mundahl • Rev. Mitchel Schuessler

# **MEETING MANAGER**

Leslie Jaseph

### **PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR**

Michelle Zollinger

### STRATEGIC PLAN FACILITATOR

Carol von Soosten

### **LWML MATERIALS**

(800) 252-LWML(5965) • lwml@lwml.org 801Seminary Place, Suite L010 • Saint Louis, MO 63105

TDD/TTY through Missouri Relay (800) 735–2966 • FAX (314) 268–1532

LUTHERAN WOMAN'S QUARTERLY (USPS 322-660) is published quarterly—spring, summer, fall, and winter—by the Lutheran Women's Missionary League of The Lutheran Church—Missouri Yong, 4538 S. Slefferson Ave, Saint Louis Mo Gall 18-3910. Periodicals postage paid at St. Louis, MO. and additional mailing offices. Canada #R129880903. POSTMASTER: send address changes to Lutheran Woman's Quarterly, 801 Seminary Place, Suite 1010, Saint Louis, MO 63105. Annual subscription rates: 10 copies or more to one address, \$5.00 per year, findividual subscriptions (paper and/or electronic), \$6.50 per year. Single issues available for \$2.00 plus postage. Idal Office. (Available in Braille, large print, or on cassette tapes, free from Lutheran Braille Workers, P.O. Box 5000, Viccaipa, CA 92399, 800-925-6092). Unless otherwise noted, all Scripture references are taken from the Holy Bible, New International Version (NIV). Copyright\* 2010 by International Bible Society, Used by permission of Zondervan Publishing House.